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Madam Chairperson, 

The DPRK delegation aligns itself with the statement made by the distinguished 

delegation of the Islamic Republic of Iran on behalf of the Non-aligned Movement and 

the statement made by the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela on behalf of the Group of 

Friends in Defense of the UN Charter. 

My delegation appreciates much work done by the Special Committee on 

Strengthening the UN Charter and the Role of the Organization to ensure that the 

overall UN activities are undertaken in strict adherence to the UN Charter and would 

like to make the following points for urgent action at present. 
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First of all, it is imperative to put an end to double-dealing attitude in the UN activities 

as it constitutes a serious violation of the principle of sovereign equality. 

Paragraph 1 of article 2 of the UN Charter stipulates that the organization is based on 

the principle of the sovereign equality of all its Members. 

The UN member states may be different in territorial size, population and 

development levels, but they are all equal in terms of state sovereignty. This is the
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Second, the abnormal situation whereby the name of the UN is being misused by an 

individual country for its politico-military purposes should be rectified without delay. 

In order to shift the responsibility for the unleashed Korean War onto the DPRK and 

legitimize its military intervention in 1950, the U.S. took advantage of the former 

U.S.S.R. boycott of the UNSC meetings to engineer the establishment of the "Unified 

Command under the U.S." and later craftily coined it into the "United Nations 

Command". 

The "United Nations Command" is nothing more than the U.S. Command which has 

nothing to do with the UN, and this was explicitly acknowledged by the former 

Secretary-Generals and other UN officials. 

The problem is that such illegitimate and unlawful bogus entity brings disgrace to the 

UN as it is in service of the anti-DPRK hostile policy and Asia strategy of the U.S. 

under the name of the "UN" in contravention of the purposes and principles of the 

Charter. 

It is a widely recognized fact that the U.S. troops deployed in south Korea under the 

cloak of the "UN forces" is the root cause of aggravating the tension on the Korean 

peninsula through its annual military drills 
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Organization and affirms its commitment to contribute to making the UN conducive to 

ensuring international peace and security and sustainable development. 

I thank you. 
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